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Julie Paton 

Director Restart PMO 

L27, 201 Kent Street 

Sydney  NSW 2000 

By email:  julie.paton@infrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Wednesday, 20 December 2023 

Re: Restart NSW Fund: RNSW1939 – Narrabri West Precinct Freight Activation 

Project 

 

Dear Julie, 

 

 

I refer to your letter dated 6 December 2023 concerning the termination of the RNSW1939 

Project by Infrastructure NSW. A summary of Project status and total expenditure as at 19 

December 2023 is provided in the table below. 

 

Description Expenditure (Ex 

GST) 

Section 1 – Reconstruct the railway level crossing at Old 

Turrawan Rd 

$384,308.94 

• Draft tender documentation completed awaiting approval from UGL Regional Linx 

and Transport for NSW. 

• It is acknowledged that no further works is to be undertaken. 

• Stakeholders including Transport for NSW and UGL Regional Linx have been 

notified that this component of work will no longer be proceeding. 

Section 2 – Relocate the intersection of Old Turrawan Rd 

and Kamilaroi Hwy 

$127,439.29 

• Detailed design completed and approved by Transport for NSW. 

• As previously advised, this component of work was to be withdrawn. 

Section 3 – Amended Narrabri West Public School Parking 

Area 

$3,884.68 

• Sealing works completed. 

• Council has opted not to complete the line marking work. 

• As a result, no further work is to be undertaken. 

Section 4 – Sections of Fraser St and Avon St to be regraded 

and sealed. 

$0.00 

• It is confirmed that this work was completed with alternate Council funds as 

reported in the monthly reports and no funding from the RNSW1939 Fund was 

used for this work. 

Our Reference: 2124107 EC:SR 
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Section 5 – Avon St to intersect with Old Turrawan Rd $84,096.88 

• Detailed Design and draft tender documentation completed. 

• It is acknowledged that no further works is to be undertaken. 

Road Signage Changes $0.00 

• Road signage changes are linked to the Section 1, 2 and 5 works as indicated in 

the monthly reports. As no construction has commenced on the Section 1, 2 and 

5 works, no road signage changes were implemented. 

Total Expenditure $599,729.79 

 

The consultants engaged by Council to assist with the delivery of the have been notified 

and it is noted that there will be some additional minor Project costs for December 2023 

and January 2024. 

Council will endeavour to complete the finalisation process via the RNSW Portal by 31 

January 2024. 

Should you require any further information or clarification, please do not hesitate in 

contacting the undersigned on 02 6799 6866 or email council@narrabri.nsw.gov.au. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

Rob Williams 

General Manager 
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